Seniors in Suburbia: Setting New Goals
Report by Ilene Kleinman, Ed.D, MBA.
Seniors learned the best ways to contribute time and experience to their communities during Bergen Community College’s third annual Seniors in Suburbia conference held on 7 November 2013 at Ridgewood High School, Ridgewood, New Jersey. It was sponsored by Bergen Community college’s Suburban Studies Group, its Elderhostel affiliate, the Institute for Learning in Retirement, and the Ridgewood Community Center, as well as a host of community organizations. The conference drew 175 participants from Ridgewood and surrounding towns.

Seniors in Suburbia is an important topic in Bergen County, as the county has the largest senior citizen population in the state. The number of seniors will continue to grow as the baby boomer generation ages. Currently, one in every seven Bergen County residents is age 65 or over.

The conference focused on how seniors can best spend their time and find meaningful activities in their communities. The panellists described a changing suburban landscape for older adults, with today’s seniors living longer, healthier lives, becoming more active in their communities, better accustomed to technology and increasingly the target of marketing campaigns.

An interactive questionnaire was showcased. This questionnaire utilized ‘clicker’ technology whereby participants could immediately see the group’s responses. While some responses were expected, the conference organizers continue to be interested in the following finding: that roughly 60% of participants believe that seniors are viewed as an invisible part of their suburban communities.

While this conference addressed a small slice of American suburbia, governments worldwide are developing ways in which a growing aging population can continue to make meaningful contributions. New Zealand, Australia and the United Kingdom have partnered with businesses to develop national aging strategies that provide opportunities for seniors to be engaged in their communities. Spain and Sweden have developed community and university based intergenerational learning models where seniors are viewed as social capital, working toward common community goals. 
